
 

 

 

 

     

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

  
 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 

We arrive at the end of this term with more great memories to add as a result of the Christmas Parties, Christmas Dinner, Talent Show 
and Carols around the Tree that took place this week. These would not have taken place without all the passion and dedication of our 

hard-working staff – THANK YOU! A special shout out goes to Mrs Sluter who was instrumental in The Year 1 Nativity, Year 2 singing 
and the Talent Show.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Parent/carer comments: 

“It was a lovely concert.  Everyone worked hard and gave a wonderful performance.” 

“Such amazingly talented people doing marvelous quality singing and narrating.” 

 
Talent Show 

We have so many talented children at Prince of Wales and, on Tuesday, we were able to celebrate some of those in our annual KS2 
Talent Show!  The audience were treated to a wealth of acts including dancing, magic, naming flags and singing groups.  A huge thank 
you to all of the performers for giving up their time to put on a great show.  This goes to prove POW really does have talent! 
 
 
Thank you to our School Community for supporting Cardless Christmas @PoW 
This is just to say a great big thank you to all your children and staff for your very kind donations of food and toys to our food bank 
charity. These will go to families and children who are in need of our help especially at this time of year when we seem to feel it more. 
Once again please say thank you.  
Have a very happy Christmas and a peaceful New Year. Xxx With many thanks Sonia & Candice from B.A.S.E. 
 
 
Also, thank you and goodbye to Miss Jordan and Miss Williams for their contributions to our school. We wish you the very best. 
 
 
We can’t conclude this newsletter without sharing this lovely Christmas cheer, courtesy of our Nursery children: 
AM Nursery https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4y6dcq13i7k PM Nursery https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xx4aNvD_4Ag 
 

 

I wish you all a Merry Christmas and look forward to welcoming back our children on Tuesday 9th January 2024. 

 
Mr Jan M Bless 
Headteacher  

Newsletter  
20th December 2023 

 

 

Year 2 Christmas Concert 

Last Friday, the children in Year 2 put on a fantastic Christmas concert.  The children 

sang a range of Christmas songs, including one performed in British Sign Language, 

and performed extracts from the poem ‘Twas the Night Before Christmas’.  Well 

done to all of the children who took part. 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4y6dcq13i7k
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xx4aNvD_4Ag


 

 

 

 

   

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL YEAR 2023/2024 – upcoming dates 

DATE YEAR EVENT 

21/12/23 – 

05/01/24 
all Christmas Holidays 

3-5th January all Holiday Club by Walker Children’s Club @ PoW 

Mon 8th Jan 24 all Inset Day – school closed 

Tue 9th Jan 24 all Start Spring Term 

Thu 18th  Jan all Pantomime  

Mon 29th January Choir Singing at O2 – Young Voices 

Tue 30th January Football Club Going to ETFC 

Wed 31st January all Parent Forum 8:55am – contribute to our school vision 

Thu 1st Feb Y6 visit to London Docklands Museum 

Wed 7th Feb Y4 Year 4 Multiplication Assessment info for parents 

12/02/24 – 

16/02/24 
all February Half Term Break – school closed 

Fri 29/04/24 –  

Fri 12th April 
all Easter Holidays – school closed 

Mon 6th May all May Bank Holiday – school closed 

27/05/24 – 

31/05/24 
all Summer Half Term Break – school closed 

Wed 5th June all Parent Forum 8:55am 

Mon 10th June Y1-6 Theatre production The Railway Children 

  Twitter @pow_primary                                                                                           Instagram pow_primary                                                                       

                                                                

https://twitter.com/@PoW_Primary
https://www.instagram.com/p/CpCwUpJLkR5/?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y=
file:///D:/Prince%20of%20Wales/Newsletters/Newsletter%202022-2023/March%202023/Instagram%20pow_primary


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ahead of our next Pantomime Jack and the Beanstalk in January, all 

children across the school are learning this story by mapping it out, 
retelling it and then making up their own versions. This is an important 
part of our writing process. 

Talk for Writing enables children to imitate the key language they need 
for a particular topic orally before they try reading and analysing it and 
then writing their own version. Through fun activities that help them 
rehearse the tune of the language they need, followed by shared writing 
to show them how to craft their writing, children are helped to write in 
the same style. Not only does it increase our children’s progress but 
both children and teachers love it. 

Talk for Writing builds on three stages of teaching: 
1) Imitation - the children learn a text and the language they need 
2) Innovation - the children adapt the model text with ideas of their own 
3) Invention - the children create their own text using the language and 
skills that the model taught them. 
 

In this lovely example, Birtan 6C, retains some elements of the story 

whilst changing others 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Also available in Albanian, Bulgarian, 

Polish, Romanian, Somali, Turkish 

Also available in Albanian, 

Bulgarian, Polish, 

Romanian, Somali, Turkish 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Ochuwa 3G received her certificate for 

achieving the value ‘Appreciation’ 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The session will include: 

• Meeting some of the EASA team  

• Finding out how EASA supports educational settings and autistic 

children and their families 

• Finding out how to access the EASA website and supporting resources  

• Learning more about the Autism Education Trust (AET) Eight Good 

Autism Principles (GAP) Principles, which guide the development of good 

autism practice when working with autistic children and their families 

• Time to ask questions 
 

Date: Friday 2nd February 2024 

Time: 8.45 to 9.45am 

Location Community Room 

 

This is an open invitation for all parents/carers to come 

and find out more about the  

Enfield Advisory Service for Autism EASA 
 



 

 

 

 

Telephone support line for parents and carers 

If you have concerns or issues with your child 

Enfield EP Service is offering Enfield parents and carers the opportunity to speak to a member of the Educational 

Psychology Service (EPS) about a concern or issue they may have in relation to their child. Educational Psychologists are 
professionals concerned with the development, learning and social and emotional wellbeing of children and young people. 
Issues we can help you to think about include: 

• learning 

• emotions (for example, fears and worries, low mood, anger) 

• transitions at school and home 

• parenting 

• resource seeking 

• signposting to appropriate services 

Calls can be booked between 9:30am and 4:30pm Monday to Friday. If you have internet access, please fill in the online 
form to request a phone call. 

Please call us on 0208 379 2000 if you have any queries. 

We will do our best to respond to your request within ten working days. 

A telephone consultation is not a formal referral to our service. 

For more information, email eps@enfield.gov.uk. 

If you want to share the information on this page, you can download a copy of telephone support line for parents and 
carers (PDF, 176.7 KB). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=HbkYzLIbm02sdnpER0iNSW7-vXhcFSVEkfL49n2jIjtUMERTMFZQMzBaMDlHRThTV1VCUTRCVk03RCQlQCN0PWcu
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=HbkYzLIbm02sdnpER0iNSW7-vXhcFSVEkfL49n2jIjtUMERTMFZQMzBaMDlHRThTV1VCUTRCVk03RCQlQCN0PWcu
mailto:eps@enfield.gov.uk
https://www.enfield.gov.uk/__data/assets/pdf_file/0007/50011/Parent-Carer-Telephone-Support-Line.pdf
https://www.enfield.gov.uk/__data/assets/pdf_file/0007/50011/Parent-Carer-Telephone-Support-Line.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Christmas isn't just about presents. It's also a time to reflect on the past year, 

school life and bullying. We also begin to think about our hopes and dreams for the 

new year.  

So, Ms. Kaur and the children in Structured Lunch Club, including some year 6's, 

have made this, P.o.W Anti-Bullying, Pledge Tree. Children thought about the 

ways in which they could help someone who is being bullied.  

We then displayed their wonderful ideas on our Anti-Bullying Christmas tree. The 

children just loved putting up decorations!  

 

We hope this tree will be a reminder for our children to reflect on issues that may 

have occurred in the past, learn how to put these behind us, and teach children 

important life skills on how to be up standers and not bystanders. 

This tree represents the ways in which we can help someone in need.  

Thank you to all the children for all their hard work. 

 

Merry Christmas & Happy holidays!  

Ms Kaur  

 


